Town of Wheatland Town Board Meeting Wheatland Town Hall 34515 Geneva Rd New Munster, Wisconsin

Monday September 9th 6 pm.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Butler at 6:00 p.m. Monday September 9th, 2024 with the pledge of Allegiance. Town Board Members present, Chairman Brett Butler, Supervisor Madsen and Supervisor Wilson. Also present Clerk Donna Deuster, Chief Lou Denko and Constable Santelli

Notices were posted in three public areas (Town Hall, transfer Station and Wheatland Center School, on the towns' website and emailed through the subscription list

Minutes of the August 26th, 2024 Board meeting were reviewed. Corrections to WVFD truck number to 6641 were made. Motion by Chairman Butler, seconded by Supervisor Madsen. To approve with changes Motion carried.

Chief Denko reported he would be leaving to pick up the new vehicle in Pennsylvania and also barter old tanks and fittings to another business in the same area. There is a chance the shocks may not be done and would have to be done on this end. Radio system ordered at about \$6,000 installed, and miscellaneous storage hardware will be needed. New hoses have been ordered.

Pancake breakfast is Sunday October 6th, donations for baskets would be appreciated. .There will be no gun raffle associated with the breakfast but probably done later in the season.

Bylaws were updated and include a social media page as well.

Constable Santelli reported the Highway 50 project is essentially completed. He had the squad detailed while he was on vacation. He is looking at getting darker tint on the front windows. The new rifle is here, but he has to wait to be qualified with it. New mounts will be needed to keep it in the squad.

Axon annual bill should be coming in and questioned whether the board would consider paying ahead on the charges. Chairman Butler stated they probably are not interested in doing this at this time. Radar system should be installed by the end of October.

Constable Santelli is concerned with the access on Lilly Lake Rd which is actually parking for the beach, He suggested we place a parking stop to keep the tenants of the house from using this as a driveway. Supervisor Wilson will look into it.

No Public Comments

Resolution 2024-0010 Chairman Butler made a motion, seconded by Supervisor Wilson to accept the resolution adopting the updated Kenosha County Hazard Mitigation Plan 2023-2028. Motion carried.

The draft of the Audit was presented for review. Any questions or concerns please ask, if needed we can ask the auditors to come to the next meeting on September 23rd. If there are not questions we will present the necessary paperwork for this.

Updates

Roads Chairman Butler reported the trees were taken down in Lilly Lake. Snow bids will be open next meeting

Supervisor Madsen reported the work on Highway O by the school is still on the work for this fall.'

Clerk Deuster reports we got the population update which decreased the town numbers by 12 people.

Announcements

November 5th, 2024 is the General Election, Office voting begins on October 22, 2024 The public test will be help on Tuesday October 29th at 10:00 am.

It was reported by the clerk that our phone contract for the office and fire department phones were renegotiated to \$19.00 per line per month, reducing the cost by half for the same service.

Clerks reports of distributions will be presented at the next meeting.

A motion was made by Chairman Butler, seconded by Supervisor Wilson to adjourn at 7:45. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted

Donna Deuster, Clerk for the Town of Wheatland.